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* * * * * * * * * *
Chairman William Moore recognized the years of successes for Director of Athletics, Kevin Foley.  He congratulated him on his recent 300th win as SCCC’s Women’s Basketball Coach and recounted his first SCCC Basketball victory in 1976 and now the 300th victory in 2009.  Coach Foley was selected as Region XV Coach of the Year for the fifth time.  The members of the Women’s Basketball team were present and were congratulated and given certificates from Interim President George Gatta.  Coach Foley thanked his team and all the talented athletes he had the privilege to coach throughout the years.  He spoke about the many sacrifices team members made to participate in sports and described their perseverance and dedication.  
* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to accept the Board of Trustees minutes of March 12, 2009 was seconded and approved unanimously.
* * * * * * * * * * 

Interim President Gatta presented the Budget Report to the Board of Trustees.  
· SCCC is the largest community college in the SUNY system

· Enrollment is 23,000 students from Fall 2008

· Projected 2.75 percent increase last year, actual is a 3.8 percent increase
· 30 percent increase in enrollment since 2000

· Reasons for increase in enrollment
· Maintain affordability and accessibility
· Responsive to workforce needs – nationally and regionally

· High demand programs such as nursing and culinary arts

· Expansion of industry partnerships, i.e. HVAC/R program 

· Serve all county residents – Honors programs, academically and/or financially challenged, adult learners, displaced workers

· Honors program started with 175 students and now has 800 students enrolled – these students will continue on to more prestigious colleges and universities.

· Excelsior program – offering dual credit courses offered at high schools – continues to grow
· Early College Program

· CSTEP and STEP programs – preparing science, technology, engineering and mathematics professionals.  These are links to area high schools and underemployed populations within the sciences.
· Adult literacy

· Community to College Access Program – i.e. Pronto of Long Island, Family Service League, Hands Across Long Island

· Liberty Partnerships Program – 200-400 at risk students served per year
All of these programs fuel the local economy and provide support for area businesses, help keep young families in Suffolk County and retrain those getting back into the workforce.  
The College is holding down the cost of education: 

· Diversifying the funding base - $2.6 million

· Implementing internal efficiencies

· Pursuing cost avoidance and savings

· Enhancing use of technology – NYPA funded, energy conservation i.e. lighting, national gas grid boilers $150,000 savings

· Grants – outside funding, i.e. CTEA, TRIO, NSF-ATE and others

· College-wide operational efficiencies

· Eastern Campus – renovation of Peconic Café and darkroom renovation – using in-house staff

· Michael J. Grant Campus – new digital photo lab, conference room, new indoor and outdoor HVAC installation, implementation of magic salt  treatment (alternative to calcium chloride at $14,000 savings)
· Ammerman Campus – in-house renovation of music department, cottage, bio lab and public safety offices

· Student and Academic Affairs – realign and cross train staff during peak periods, developed a call center concept
· Crisis Response Protocol – counselor on call day and evening to respond to emergency or health emergency situations
· Student Services Division Call Center – all clerical staff will be trained to respond to FAQs from all Student Services Division areas; calls will be triaged eliminating office to office transfers

· Same day testing and advising

· Tutorials for groups of students

· Increased use of electronic communications (email, student portal, etc.)

· Reduced direct mail costs

· College has the second lowest administrative cost per FTE of any SUNY community college.  
· In terms of energy, (rebates/refunds/peak reduction payments), conservation over the past 7 years has resulted in $780,000 cost reduction.  Other avoided costs over the past 5 years have resulted in savings of $1.2 million.
In conclusion, the College is meeting its mission while supporting significant enrollment growth, expanding partnerships, attracting external resources and enhancing access in all areas.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

Charles Stein, Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs, delivered a budget overview encompassing the next three years.  Currently, a projected enrollment increase in 2009-2010 of 3% equals $1.5 million increase in revenues.  The Financial Report as of March 31, 2009 has an adjusted structural imbalance of $1,480,000.   Expenditures are below budget.  Revenues are above budget.  There will be an anticipated $1.7 million surplus next year.  This surplus is a direct result of the following actions:
· freezing positions

· reducing overtime and unnecessary travel

· decrease in snow storms during week
· delay of buying equipment

· cross training staff

· Banner – transfer staff where needed
· Seeking more operational efficiencies

· Master Schedule – formed a college-wide committee, mix use of classrooms and seats

Looking forward to the 2009-2010 budget, Vice President Stein continued that the State, County and Federal financial situations must be considered for this budget.  The College will maintain its mission and operations.  It will delay some strategic improvements and structural improvements, but the College must maintain full accessibility and affordability.  When preparing this budget, items to be considered will be health insurance, contractual salary adjustments, increased energy costs and providing resources, i.e. teacher supplies.  Vice President Stein talked about funding for computers and staffing and equipping the new Workforce Development building.  
On the revenue side, Vice President Stein stated that the County of Suffolk is not able to assist the College.  The state has not increased its base aid.  The College’s goal is to preserve reserves as stated in the recent Middle States report, but there is contractual and overload funding that is needed.  Operational costs are going up.  The County increased interfund transfers for next year.  All of these additional costs are already approximately $8,862,000 million.  There is a budget gap in the 2009-2010 budget and the College needs to make structural changes now.  This can be done by carrying over $1,700,000, initiating a $260 tuition increase and increasing miscellaneous fees.  With the increased enrollment and tuition from the 3% growth –approximately an additional $2 million - these structural changes will total $10,457,000.00.
Vice President Stein also spoke about pension costs rising in 2010 and 2011.  He stated that in order to maintain a structural balance with recurring revenues and recurring expenses, the recurring revenues need to be accomplished along with a tuition increase.    
Interim President Gatta said the only provision for increased personnel costs in the adjunct and overload lines is to accommodate the 3% enrollment growth – no new positions are within this budget.  Trustee Ernesto Mattace asked if a presentation would be made before the higher education legislative committee.  It will and has in the past as well.  Trustee Mattace asked about combining pre-testing and advising for students.  Interim President Gatta said as someone registers for the College and has been accepted, part of the requirement is that they be tested prior to being advised and since almost 50 percent of students test into at least one developmental course, this will now be the process moving forward.  
Trustee David Ochoa spoke about today’s presentation and praised the College administration for having low administrative costs despite operating three campuses.  He further stated that he would reach out to the legislature for their continued support.  
Trustee Saul Fenchel agreed with Trustee Ochoa and referred to the Ernst and Young Audit report and said that one sentence buried on the back in page eight should be at the beginning as it indicates Suffolk as having among the lowest administrative costs in the SUNY system, and that if you adjust the difference in the cost of living on Long Island compared to upstate New York, the College is much lower.  President Gatta said that very soon there will be an aggressive campaign to regularly and consistently reach out to alumni.  A report will be provided on the updated alumni database at the next meeting.  
Secretary Trustee George Kane asked how accurate the predicted enrollment increase is and what would happen if the number is higher than predicted.  Vice President Stein responded that the College’s Office of Institutional Effectiveness has analyzed and projected the increase using certain factors and the economic situation –it is not an exact science – but an educated guess.  President Gatta added that the College will address how to handle increased enrollment should it occur. 
Vice President Stein spoke about a budget imbalance and the use of reserves.  He stated that the County in the past has chosen to use the College’s reserves.  Today’s budget does not include reserves as the use of reserves are for unforeseen situations.  If enrollment is not increased by 3 percent, for whatever reason, and enrollment was flat next year, then that would be an unforeseen situation.  Trustee Kane asked how the College is maintaining the funding between tuition, State and County.  Vice President Stein said currently it is students at 43%, the State at 30% and the County at 27%.  Next year the State will be flat which means a reduction in State support as costs continue to rise.  He stated that this is his twelfth budget for the College and when the State’s local community colleges have a conversation, they all agree that the budget sharing does not work.  
* * * * * * * * *

Chairman Moore began the process of individually motioning and voting on each resolution.  A motion to approve Resolution 2009.22 and 2009.23 was seconded and approved unanimously.  
RESOLUTION NO. 2009.22    APPROVING BUDGET TRANSFERS

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the President recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment I are hereby approved.

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.23      APPROVING MONTHLY SPONSOR SERVICES FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all Sponsor provided services and their estimated value in advance of the service being rendered, and 

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each Sponsor Service satisfactorily performed, and

WHEREAS, health insurance is considered a Sponsor Service, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the health insurance payments to the County of Suffolk in the amounts of $1,697,837.32 for the month of January 2009, $1,697,265.36 for the month of February 2009, and $1,542,169.89 for the month of March 2009 (Attachment II) are hereby approved by the Board of Trustees. 

**********

A motion to approve Resolution 2009.24 was followed by an objection and questions from Trustee Ochoa.  He referred to the Ernst & Young report and asked if the County Comptroller’s office chose this firm.  Chairman Moore responded that a County committee selected the firm.  Trustee Ochoa noted that the Board did not choose the firm.  Chairman Moore said that will change as the College moves forward.  Next Trustee Ochoa stated that the College received a commendation for the GNA maintenance, a record low in New York.  He also asked about a sentence on page 37 of the report that says “not audited in accordance with government audit standards” and asked for a clarification.  Vice President Stein said that language refers to the SCC Association and the SCC Foundation, both of which are audited by a different firm.  Trustee Ochoa expressed continued discomfort with this.  Vice President Stein said it is something that should be discussed with the auditors for the Association or the Foundation.  
Trustee Ochoa referred to the Ernst & Young report that indicates deficiencies in reconciling bank accounts 3 or 4 months late.  Vice President Stein said that due to Banner implementation, the process fell a little behind and then caught up and finished within the appropriate 45 day period and stated that it was a “one time only event.”
A motion to approve Resolution 2009.24 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO.2009.24    ACCEPTING THE INDEPENDENT AUDITOR’S REPORT FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING AUGUST 31, 2008

WHEREAS, the State Comptroller requires Suffolk County Community College to annually file an Independent Auditor’s Report on its financial statements, and

WHEREAS, Suffolk County contracted with the independent CPA firm of Ernst & Young, LLP, to perform an audit on Suffolk County Community College for the fiscal year ending August 31, 2008, and

WHEREAS, Ernst & Young, LLP, submitted an Independent Auditor’s Report to the County of Suffolk, Office of the Comptroller, and

WHEREAS, the College received on April 1, 2009 the Independent Auditor’s Report No. 2009-03 CPA, and a management letter No. 2009-04 CPA, and

WHEREAS, the College Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs has reviewed the reports and recommends that they be accepted, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Suffolk County Community College accepts the Office of the Comptroller’s Reports No. 2009-03 CPA and No. 2009-04 CPA, for the fiscal year ending August 31, 2008.

* * * * * * * * * * 
Chairman Moore told the Board that Item 4 has pink sheets that explain dollar amount recommendation for a $260 tuition increase for full time students.  He asked what the dollar amount is for part time students.  Vice President Stein said $11 per credit for part time resident students.  A motion to approve Resolution 2009.25 was seconded and approved unanimously.  
RESOLUTION NO.  2009.25          AMENDING RESOLUTION NO. 2008.26, ADOPTING A TUITION AND FEE SCHEDULE FOR 2008-2009

WHEREAS, by Resolution No. 2008.26 the Board adopted a Tuition and Fee Schedule for 2008-2009, and

WHEREAS, the College has reviewed its tuition and fee schedules and recommends that, with the following changes, the Tuition and Fee Schedule be approved for the 2009-2010 academic year, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following tuition schedule be approved:

Full-time Students






Fall

Spring

2009 

2010
Tuition, Residents


$1,818

$1,818

Tuition, Non-Resident


$3,636

$3,636

Part-time Students







Fall

Spring

2009 

2010

Tuition, Residents (per credit)
$152

$152

Tuition, Non-Resident


$304

$304

and, be it further

RESOLVED, that the Tuition and Fee Schedule (Attachment III) is hereby approved and adopted for fiscal year 2009-2010.

**********
Trustee David Ochoa expressed his disappointment that students are paying more than their share and that the Board knows that it is not equitable.  Trustee Kane added that the public should be made aware that this is not right.  Chairman Moore said that the Board will continue to advocate for more State and local support.  Vice Chairman Hazlitt added that there was some student activity complaining about the State and County ratios and about the inequity with regard to tuition versus the balance.  

Interim President Gatta spoke about tuition increases at 4 year institutions.  He said that with a $620 annual increase, that 80 percent of that is going directly into the general fund and only 20 percent will be kept by the college for the benefit of the students.  Further he stated that many collective efforts have been made and continuous conversations with State and local leaders have resulted in community college budgets being held harmless throughout the State.  A motion to approve Resolution 2009.26 was seconded and approved.  

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.26    APPROVING THE BUDGET FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE FOR FISCAL YEAR 2009-2010

WHEREAS, the provisions of the New York State Education Law and regulations adopted in accordance with such law authorize the Boards of Trustees of New York community colleges, subject to the approval of the State University trustees, to prepare, approve and implement budgets, and 

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has developed its Operating Budget for the 2009-2010 fiscal year, and

WHEREAS, the College is submitting its Operating Budget for the 2009-2010 fiscal year to the Suffolk County Executive’s office by April 17, 2009, as per the existing Memorandum of Understanding, and

WHEREAS, it is recognized that the original statutory requirement of one-third equal support from New York State, Suffolk County and our students has not been carried out leaving the students to bear over 43% of the funding burden, and

WHEREAS, the State commitment for base aid has been maintained at current year amounts, and

WHEREAS, the College Board of Trustees recognizes the severe financial burdens faced by the County and has therefore not requested an increase in County support, and

WHEREAS, the 2009-2010 budget includes necessary amounts for meeting the operational needs of the College, and includes sufficient amounts for collective bargaining agreements, and

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees believes that, as a result of no increase in County support and no increase in base State aid amounts, it is necessary to increase tuition to balance the budget, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby approves an Operating Budget for fiscal year 2009-2010 in the amount of $177,768,901 for operations and $2,320,295 for grants, and be it further

RESOLVED, that tuition charges will increase $260 per year for full-time resident students and $11 per credit for part-time resident students, and be it further

RESOLVED, that fees as provided in Resolution No. 2009.25 be included.

Total Appropriations:

$180,089,196



Operating Appropriations:
$177,768,901




Grant Appropriations:

$    2,320,295

**********
Chairman Moore said the College was leading by example by abolishing the 2009 step increase for exempt employees as stated in Item 6 and Resolution 2009.27.  A motion to approve Resolution 2009.27 was seconded and approved unanimously.
RESOLUTION NO. 2009.27   ABOLISHING THE 2009 STEP INCREASES FOR EXEMPT EMPLOYEES

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College’s exempt employees did not receive a cost-of-living increase in 2009 and are scheduled to receive a step increase on July 1, 2009, and

WHEREAS, the County, the State and the nation are in the midst of a severe economic crisis, and

WHEREAS, the State’s adopted 2009-2010 budget provides no increase in support to the College and, in fact, includes a reduction in categorical aid, and

WHEREAS, cognizant of the County’s fiscal crisis, the College has not requested an increase in County funding for the College’s 2009-2010 budget, and 

WHEREAS, the College is instituting a variety of cost saving measures to minimize the impact of reduced funding on students, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the step increases for exempts scheduled for 2009 are hereby abolished.

**********

A motion to approve Resolution 2009.28 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.28        AUTHORIZING THE SETTLEMENT OF A DISPUTE

WHEREAS, an individual raised potentially actionable claims against the College and the College has potential defenses to such claims, and

WHEREAS, the parties wish to avoid the burden, uncertainty, delay, expense and distraction of a potential lawsuit and have reached an agreement for the settlement of the dispute, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes the settlement of the dispute for the amount mutually agreed upon by the parties.

***********

Chairman Moore presented Resolution 2009.29 that awards a contract for an executive search services consultant.  Vice Chairman Hazlitt asked if this is the same group that was involved in the previous presidential search.  It was.  He asked Trustee Mattace for comments on the committee that chose the firm.  Trustee Mattace commended the committee for their hard work and that the firm chosen was outstanding.  He added that the search may be extensive and timely and it is important to establish and lock in dates for the committee soon.
A motion to approve Resolution No. 2009.29 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.29    AWARDING A CONTRACT FOR AN EXECUTIVE SEARCH SERVICES CONSULTANT

WHEREAS, the College issued a bid for the services of a consulting firm to assist in the search for a new president, and

WHEREAS, the College Evaluation Committee reviewed the four responses received and is recommending the College contract with Academic Search, Inc., be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with Academic Search, Inc., and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the cost of the contract shall not exceed $60,000.  

**********

Chairman Moore presented Resolution 2009.30 for a feasibility study for the use of a Project Labor Agreement for the Eastern campus learning resource center.  Interim President Gatta stated that the first phase is the study itself - $28,000.  The second resolve is to negotiate it for an additional $13,700.  The last resolve is to monitor it during the duration of the project and at that step, it is an additional $63,800.  Trustee Mattace asked if this will act as a guideline for future projects.  Chairman Moore said this is the result of a meeting back in November or December of last year.  
**********

A motion to approve Resolution 2009.30 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO. 2009.30    AWARDING A CONTRACT FOR THE PROJECT LABOR AGREEMENT FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR THE EASTERN CAMPUS LEARNING RESOURCE CENTER, CP 2189

WHEREAS, capital project No. 2189 has been approved by Suffolk County and the State of New York for funding, and appropriated by the Suffolk County Legislature, and

WHEREAS, the College issued a request for proposals for a Project Labor Agreement (PLA) feasibility study for Capital Project 2189, and

WHEREAS, the College Evaluation Committee reviewed the two responses received and is recommending the College contract with LiRo Program and Construction Management, P.C. and
WHEREAS, the services for the negotiation, preparation and maintenance of the PLA will be necessary only if the College chooses to use a PLA for CP 2189, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with LiRo Program and Construction Management, P.C. for up to $28,435 for the PLA feasibility study, and be it further

RESOLVED, that if the College chooses to use a PLA, the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with LiRo Program and Construction Management, P.C. for the negotiation and execution of the PLA for up to $13,715, and be it further 

RESOLVED, that if LiRo Program and Construction Management, P.C. is successful in executing the PLA, the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with LiRo for the implementation and maintenance of the PLA throughout construction for up to $63,846.
**********

A motion to approve Resolution 2009.31 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO. 2009. 31      AWARDING A CONTRACT FOR A SITE PAVING  SURVEY COLLEGE WIDE, CP 2134

WHEREAS, capital project No. 2134 has been approved by Suffolk County and the State of New York for funding, and appropriated by the Suffolk County Legislature, and

WHEREAS, the College issued a request for proposals for the preparation of a site paving survey and report for CP 2134, and 

WHEREAS, the College Evaluation Committee reviewed the seven responses received and is recommending the College contract with Sidney B. Bowne & Son, LLP, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with Sidney B. Bowne & Son, LLP for up to $54,040 for a site paving survey and report and be it further

RESOLVED, that, if after the report and survey are completed, and the College chooses to proceed with additional design services, the College President or his designee is authorized to enter into a contract with Sidney B. Bowne & Son, LLP for the preparation of the construction documents based on the report findings for up to $39,000.

*********

Chairman Moore stated that 2009.32 is being tabled today and will be brought back at next month’s meeting as there are some conflicting timelines and implementation dates.  A motion to table Resolution 2009.32 was seconded and approved unanimously.  
RESOLUTION NO. 2009. 32  ADOPTING A POLICY ON TEXTBOOK ACCESS AND AFFORDABILITY   (TABLED)
WHEREAS, the rising cost of textbooks has an impact on both student access to and

 success in higher education, which is a concern shared by the College, its faculty and its

students, and

WHEREAS, the College must comply with the New York Textbook Access Act 

(Education Law, § 720 et sq.), which takes effect on July 1, 2009, and the Federal 

College Textbook Affordability Act (20 U.S.C. 1015, § 133), which takes effect on July

 1, 2010, and

WHEREAS, a policy was developed by a committee convened for this purpose, and the 

policy has been endorsed by the governance bodies on the three campuses and the 

Executive Council and recommended by the President, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Policy on Textbook Access and Affordability (Attachment IV) is 

hereby adopted to be implemented with the start of Summer 2009 semester.
         * * * * * * * * *

Chairman Moore asked the Board to hand in their Board Self-Assessment forms.  Trustee Ochoa expressed starting a conversation with the College on reforming the requirement that the Board meet as often as once a month.  Discussion ensued.  Trustee Belinda Alvarez-Groneman asked if he was talking about subcommittee meetings.  Trustee Ochoa stated that if the Board were to meet only six times a year, there would be a lot more room to create a committee environment.  Further discussion ensued.  Interim President Gatta said he would look into it and provide updated information.  Vice Chairman Hazlitt stated that, in his opinion, the ultimate responsibility rests at the Board table and every Board member should be prepared to do what is necessary and responsible.
* * * * * * * * * *

Chairman Moore stated that the Presidential Search Committee is ready to meet and Board members will be kept apprised as it moves forward.  He referred to an updated Board meeting date listing for all to review and noted a change for the Board retreat – November 12th.  He mentioned upcoming ACCT and NYCCT meetings/Board training and leadership opportunities.  

* * * * * * * * * *

Interim President Gatta asked Executive Dean of the Eastern Campus, Dr. Evon Walters, to tell the Board about a recent conference that was held called East Meets Est.  Dean Walters stated it was a very successful five day event involving College faculty and students from the College Edouard-Montpetit in Quebec, Canada.  The Associate Academic Dean for the Eastern campus, Jim Frost, gave an overview of the program.  He told the Board that the event was an outgrowth of the College’s study-abroad program as overseen by Richard Britton.  It was an adjunct sociology faculty, Professor John Ofrias, who was the brains behind this project.  He expressed great admiration that an adjunct would show such leadership for this endeavor.
Dean Frost had asked the visiting students what cultural experience they gained and they said they had originally stereotyped Americans as being arrogant and materialistic.  At the end of their visit, they learned that they were wrong.  The Suffolk students were outstanding ambassadors for this country in terms of showing the College’s best side.  Suffolk Honors students hosted these faculty and students in their homes as well as in the classroom and on different trips.  
Trustee Ochoa expressed his concern that Trustees were unaware of such a visit and would like to be informed about events such as this one.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

Interim President Gatta reminded the Board members about the upcoming Legislator Appreciation Day, April 24th at the Culinary Arts Center.  He spoke about an upcoming workshop, Navigating Today’s Economy, to be held at the Grant Campus on April 17th.  He commended Vice President James Whitten and Associate Dean Andrew Fawcett in doing a great job in publicizing this.
            * * * * * * * * * *

Associate Dean Doug Kahn gave a presentation on Banner implementation.  Dean Kahn described Banner as an end-to-end system, an enterprise resource planning system for everyone.  It manages all aspects of the institution.  It is an integrated system.  All data bases are connected and shared.  It includes academic schedules, audits, financing and other areas such as payroll.  Dean Kahn explained how Banner came about after having a 35 year old system.  The decision to purchase Banner through a very advantageous contract SUNY had landed was made in 2005.  Registration was live this past Spring semester.  Currently the College is in a close-out phase.  Other topics Dean Kahn explained were:
· Student Advising system

· How can SCCC manage an ERP

· Consistent vendor support

· A look at all businesses processes over the past 50 years

· Finance and Human Resources coming into operations

Dean Kahn stated that, after student implementation and finance and payroll, there would be zero customizations to the system.  Customizations represent extra work and time and maintenance.  There is a stronger commitment now to staffing issues.  Streamlining lines of communication has helped the project to keep moving.  

Trustee David Ochoa asked about how zero customization was decided on.  Dean Kahn stated that the College adhered to the McDougal standards, GAP standards and in terms of finance and human resources, very standard processes.  Trustee Ochoa asked about any need for customization in any area of the Banner usage.  Dean Kahn there is customization in the student advisement area.  Trustee Ochoa asked Dean Kahn to keep the Board apprised if funding will be needed in the future to keep the Banner system working in top performance for the benefit of the College or perhaps consider customization and spend monies on this now.  Dean Kahn assured the Board that the College’s Team that has been working on Banner feels there are no issues that require further customization for their systems to work.  
Trustee Fenchel asked for an example of what customization is with regard to a system like this.  Dean Kahn gave an overview.  He noted that starting out with low customization reduces subsequent year costs for upgrades and maintenance.  
* * * * * * * * * 

Interim President Gatta gave the Board a copy of the USA Today reprint that showcased Ms. Tabata Borali, a Grant campus student that won top scholar for PTK and All USA Community College Academic team representing the College.  Interim President Gatta told the Board about this remarkable young woman and that he was inspired by meeting the 20 finest students across the nation and 50 scholars at the recent AACC annual meeting in Phoenix, Arizona.  He continued that Ms. Borali was going to speak at the April 24th Legislator Appreciation Day and would also be coming to the next BOT meeting in May to be honored.  
On other business, Interim President Gatta told the Board that a team of College officials made presentations recently before two Legislative committees.  The team included Kate Rowe, Lori Taggart and Professor Tom Kohlman.  The presentations were made to the higher education committee and to the veterans committee to let them know of special programs the College has in place to encourage veterans to come to the College and the updated GI bill.  The Board packet contained a news release from Suffolk County Legislator Wayne Horsley’s office titled “Suffolk Community College is a Best Bet for Vets.”  

* * * * * * * * * 

A motion to enter into executive session to discuss litigation and collective bargaining agreements was seconded and approved unanimously.  
No action was taken after executive session and the meeting was adjourned at 11:03 a.m. The next meeting will be held on May 21, 2009 at 9 a.m. at the Eastern Campus.






Respectfully submitted,







George Kane, Secretary
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